
Room 17 Update   
Congratulations to Whaea Denise who gave birth to a healthy 
baby girl. She is enjoying her time being a stay at home mum, 
caring for her only daughter.  
Mrs Sala was appointed as the class teacher while Whaea 
Denise is on maternity leave, however Mrs Sala is now herself 
leave. Whaea Lorraine will now therefore take over teaching in 
room 17 for the remainder of the term. 

Building Update  
Our building project is 
almost complete. The walls 
are lined and covered and 
the carpet went down this 
week. If everything goes to 
plan our year 7-8 children 
will be moving into their new classroom next week. 

Check out our new website: www.mangerecentral.school.nz 

Check out our new Facebook: www.facebook.com/mangerecentral/

Term 2: Week 9 - Thursday 29 June

Talofa lava, Malo e lelei, Ni sa bula vinaka, Namaste, Kia Orana, Taloha ni, Ia Orana, 
Fakaalofa lahi atu, ‘Alli, Malo ni, Halo Olaketa, Mauri Ora, Aloha mai e, Tena Koutou - Welcome

Congratulation & Celebration 

Congratulations to Susanna 

  

Last week Susana, from room 7, represented Mangere Central 

School at the Samoan Year 7-8 speech competition, hosted by 

Ferguson Intermediate, in Otara. The topic for all speakers 

was ‘Culture and Language and the impacts it has on 

children in New Zealand’. 

We are very proud of Susana 

for placing fourth. Speakers 

who gain a top five placing 

will represent the Auckland 

region in the national speech 

contest. This will be held in 

Christchurch on Thursday 3 

August. Thank you to 

Susana and her fanau and 

thank you Mrs Poleka for 

supporting all our future 

speakers who attended as a 

learning experience ready for 

their opportunity next year.

Matariki Celebration
Please send a veggie with your child for 
their shared hangi by Monday 26 June

MCS will provide the meat.
30 June

Last month NZ Transport . . . 
  
·         Completed laying all the base slabs in the trench. 
·         Began installing pre-cast slabs along the walls of the trench 
·         Began installing barriers in the median strip in the trench 

Landing Drive roundabout upgrade 

·         Completed the locating of buried services on the north east corner. 
·         Temporarily relocated street lights to allow them to carry out the work on north east and  
           south east corners. 
·         Started installing a new water main on the north east corner to divert an existing water main. 
·         Installed temporary footpaths and cycle paths. 
·         Started work relocating an existing communications chamber. 
·         Installed the erosion and sediment controls needed to carry out ground work during the  
          winter months. 
·         Completed clearing the trees. 
·         Relocated power and communications poles on the north east corner. 
  
Works planned for this month . . . (Note: work is weather dependent and timings can 
change) 
  
Kirkbride Road east 
They will continue to install services and lay pavement from House Park to Kirkbride Road/SH20A 
intersection. 
They will be completing the fence outside the Mangere Central Primary School. 
  
Kirkbride Road west 
They continue to construction retaining walls. 
  
Ascot Road 
They continue to install drainage and lay pavement and will complete work outside the Hotel 
Grande this month. 
  
SH20A 
They continue to install pre-caste slabs along the walls of the trench and to construct the 
entranceways to the trench. 
They plan to open the trench to traffic in August 2017. 
  
They continue to work in the middle area of the motorway. 
  
Landing Drive/SH20A 
They plan to: 
·         Complete the location of buried services on the south east corner. 
·         Complete the installation of the new water main on the north east corner. 
·         Install the new water main on the south east corner. 
·         Protect an existing high voltage power cable on the north east corner. 
·         Relocate power and communications cables on the north east corner. 
·         Relocate power and communications cables on the south east corner. 
·         Start work on the new shared path on the south east corner.

Welcome  
Every year we host a number of student teachers from 
the Auckland College of Education. Earlier this year we 
had two young third year students and this week we 
welcome them back to our school. 
Mrs Edwards is in room 19 with Mrs Holtom and Mr AJ 
is in room 13 with Mrs Maeva. Our staff and children are 
pleased to have them rejoin us. 

Welcome New Tamariki 
We have had a number of new entrant children join us 
this year. We are very fortunate to have lovely new 
entrant teachers - Mrs Maeva, Mrs Ofanoa, Whaea Dora 
and Whaea Fiona - who are caring and nurturing and 
ensure our new children are settled in and well cared 
for. 

Congratulation Miss Hall 
Earlier this year we welcomed Miss Hall to our school 
and now we congratulate her for winning a teaching 
position in Asia. We will farewell her on Friday 7 July. 
We wish her the best of luck and will really miss her!! 
Mrs Vaiova and Mrs Tuitupou will be team teaching 
room 3 for the remainder of the year.
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